

Truth for Teens - Ozzie's Pantry (Located beside the church mailboxes)

Donations for June—Juice Boxes Your donations are used by Rick and Heather to help them extend their hospitality, love and

assistance to at-risk youth as they mentor and teach them. (Currently 25 young men and 10 women)

Bas Janssen will be here with us, Lord willing, and will lead our service on Sunday, June 11th, 2023. Be sure to come and hear of the wonderful things Bas and Anadel have been able to do with God's help in China as independent missionaries.

Bas requests prayer for Anadel. Her tumor has increased in size. Her continued treatments will control, but not remove the tumor. She also has a cyst on the lower part of her lung. Please pray for healing.

We are once again participating in Niagara Life Centre's Coin Drive fundraiser. Coin banks have been available since Mother's Day, and will be received on Father's Day in June. Every little bit helps and can add up to a great support for this valuable ministry.

Our Missionary portraits have been updated and produced as canvas portraits. They have been moved into the Sanctuary and are located at the back by the missions table in front of the infant 'quiet room'. Please visit the Missions Table and check out the information from our various missionaries and missions.



Glenridge Bible Church's

"Missionary of the Month" for June:

Please remember to pray for, and encourage

> Bas Janssen serving in

Hong Kong

<u>Today</u>	10:00am	Communion Service with Pastor Bobby
<u>Monday</u>	6:30pm	Prayer Meeting (in Fireside Room)
Wednesday	6:45pm	Prayer Meeting (Fireside Room)
<u>Saturday</u>	8:00am	Men's Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room)
Next Sunday	10:00am	Anniversary Service with Bas Janssen
		Office Dedication and refreshments following service.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Upcoming Events

- NLC Coin Drive Fundraiser in full swing! Pick up a can!
- June 11th: Special Guest Speaker: Bas Janssen
- June 11th: Henley Concert with The Torchmen Quartet
- July 9th: Henley Concert with Divinity Trio
- **August 6th:** Henley Concert with Gloryway Quartet

From The Board re: Our Sanctuary

As we gather each Sunday to worship here at GBC, we feel it is important to remember where we are and why we're here. In an effort to facilitate a worshipful atmosphere, we will be closing our sanctuary doors at 10 minutes prior to the service. (This is not to stop anyone from entering, but rather to try to contain the sound that comes from our lobby from people coming in late.)

We are also asking parents to stop their children from playing in our gym area by 9:45am (15 minutes prior to our service).

There is time after our service for children to play and for socializing in our Fireside Room with our Coffee Fellowship.

Children's Ministry

Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed nursery for each Sunday Morning service. (DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of each month (Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available.

Children must be registered at the desk in the lobby to participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery.

(Parents must present their 'check-in' sticker when picking up kids.)

For those with fussy infants, we have a quiet room at the back of the sanctuary, ideal for nursing, changing, or settling fussy little ones.

The sound from the service is also run in there, so you can still hear everything but at a baby-friendly volume.

We are currently looking for volunteers to supplement our Children's

Ministry, namely Hall Monitors, Nursery Volunteers, and DiscipleLand Help.

Volunteers must be SafePlace-Trained (next session in August).

If you are at all interested in this ministry, please contact

Angela Kersten.

Our Fundraising Team is offering a limited supply of:



Chicken Meat Pies or Hamburger Meat Pies \$5 each — 400°F for 1 hour Mac & Cheese — 3 for \$10 — Heat & Eat Please see Richard Biega for yours today!

Funds raised, YTD, are \$2,541.55!!!

So far this year, funds have gone to purchase a "hydration station" for the main level of the church. (GBC & CCS each paid half).

Thank you so much for your support!

Going forward, we are looking to add a drop ceiling to the remaining 2 portions of our lobby to improve lighting and reduce echo.

Did someone say breakfast?



Ladies Breakfast
Wednesday,
June 14th
10:00am

at:

Stacks Pancake House

(In the FreshCo Plaza on the corner of Bunting and Welland Ave)

Please sign up with Marion at the sign-up table or call Marion no later than Monday, June 12th to reserve your place at 905.937.9548



Men's Breakfast Saturday, June 17th 8:30am

Here at GBC!

All-you-can-eat Omelet Bar, Home fries and English muffins. (Chef on site to prepare omelets)

Devotional to follow

Cost: \$12 per person

Please see Mark Yap or Rick Winker to pay and register for this event today!

Today at Glenridge Bible Church

Therefore I urge you, brethren, by the mercies of God, to present your bodies a living and holy sacrifice, acceptable to God, which is your spiritual service of worship. And do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind, so that you may prove what the will of God is, that which is good and acceptable and perfect.

Romans 12 : 1-2

Order of Service

Announcements

Opening Hymn

#372 "Living for Jesus"

Key Verse & Invocational Prayer

Celebration Around the Lord's Table

Opportunity to Worship Through Our Tithes and Offerings

DiscipleLand Segment

Scripture Reading

Genesis 32:1- 33:4

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek

"Studies in Torah: Reunited and Reconciled"

Responsive Hymn

#202 "Amazing Grace"

Benediction

From our Finance Committee:

Fundraising\$	35.00
General Offering May 28, 2023\$	
Average weekly Offerings, 2023	5,807.01
General Offerings Budget 2023	6,596.24

A gentle request <u>not</u> to designate funds for missions. Our missions support payments are made according to our approved budget in proportion with our weekly offerings.

We also have a debit machine opposite the new office area if you wish to donate using debit or credit cards.

If using this option, please ensure you put your slip in an offering envelope with your information so you'll be credited on your annual tax receipt. We also accept donations through the "give" tab on our website and through e-transfers sent to the church email address.

June 11th, 2023 is our Anniversary Sunday.

Following a special service with Bas Janssen as our guest speaker, we will have a <u>brief</u> dedication ceremony in our lobby for our new offices.

We will also have celebratory cake and coffee in the Fireside Room afterwards.

We are looking to plan a baptismal service soon.

Please be in prayer and self-evaluation to see if you are being prompted by the Holy Spirit to be baptized.

If you are interested in baptism, please contact Pastor Bobby.

Thank You for Praying

Requests for Prayer

- * Pastor Bobby's mother, Sarah, is still at home awaiting further testing. Please pray for Sarah, the Halek family and the doctors as they treat Sarah. Laura Halek's mother is also recovering from surgery and will require rest and assistance, so the Halek family is trying to help out there. Please pray for healing for these two matriarchs.
- * Catherine Keating is home from hospital but still very weak. She's been switched to an oral antibiotic. Please continue to pray for healing and Catherine extends her thanks to everyone for praying.
- * Eleanor Rogers is asking for prayer. Her eyesight has gotten even worse, and ironically, this causes horrific visions. Please pray that she will find a doctor that can actually treat her.
- * Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley. She is getting treatment for an abnormal growth.
- * Carol-Dean Jeffries is slowly recovering from pain in her back, caused by small fractures in her spine. Please continue to pray for healing.
- * Helmut Harder has slowly begun walking, (assisted by PSW and walker) and is making great progress. Helmut's also been able to get new glasses that have made a marked improvement in his vision! Praise God! Thanks to everyone for their continued prayers!
- * Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, for an aneurism which is growing and possible cancer in his kidney. Please pray for healing and a return to faith and also pray regarding for Eleanor's son's liver disease and a return to faith.

Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness:

* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Catherine Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni Goodliff, and Carol-Dean Jeffries.

Office Schedule

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm.
905.937.1326 or GlenridgeBC@gmail.com
Pastor Bobby is available to meet in the office from
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm
We request that visits are done by appointment so we can
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs.



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH

Welcome to our Communion Service this Lord's Day



June 4th, 2023

Pastor Bobby Halek
"Studies in Torah:
Reunited and Reconciled"
Genesis 32:1—33:4

A Bible-Based Community, united by God's love and grace, that worships Him, serves others, and proclaims the message of Christ.



310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 905.937.1326

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com HenleyCMF@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org www.HenleyCMF.ca

Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube (Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch)



Do you have a love for music?

Do you have a longing to sing in a group and worship the Lord in song?



Come join our GBC Summer Ensemble!
We practice Wednesday nights at 8pm after the prayer meeting.

We'll be participating in some Sunday Services throughout July and August.

Hope to see (and hear) you there!

Please see Angela Kersten for more info

(you can find our song list on our Youtube channel under the playlist "GBC Summer Ensemble" so you can hear the songs ahead of time and learn them at your own pace too)

https://shorturl.at/adJKM



Do you have a love for music?

Do you have a longing to sing in a group and worship the Lord in song?



Come join our GBC Summer Ensemble!
We practice Wednesday nights at 8pm after the prayer meeting.

We'll be participating in some Sunday Services throughout July and August.

Hope to see (and hear) you there!

Please see Angela Kersten for more info

(you can find our song list on our Youtube channel under the playlist "GBC Summer Ensemble" so you can hear the songs ahead of time and learn them at your own pace too)

https://shorturl.at/adJKM